VOLUME 16 NO. 4

MARCH 1981

MARCH 18- OUR NEXT MEETING: Robert Maxim Beals will be our speaker in March. He is a member of several fire service organizations and has written many articles about his subject. He will speak on the "The History of Fire Apparatus in New England" covering the period from 1653 to the present with slides illustrating machines with names like the Maxim, the McCann etc. It will be a fine evening and we'll look forward to seeing you there.

THANK YOU: We want to thank Mr. and Mrs. Edward O'Rourke and Edward J. White for their recent monetary contributions to add to the Bakeless Bake Sale.

APRIL 27- ANNUAL DINNER: Most of our year has been devoted to New England history and Tyrone G. Martin will bring it to a fitting close with his talk on the "U.S.S. Constitution- the Rest of the Story."

Below you will find a coupon to detach and send in for your dinner tickets. We'll do anything to keep the price low for you in these inflationary times -- except cook the dinner ourselves. Please come and enjoy.

The deadline for ticket sales is April 22nd and all money must be in by then. The price will be \$7.00. Please remember that if you are unable to come to the dinner, we hope that you will attend the meeting at 8 P.M.

Dinner Menu

\$7.00

April 27, 1981

Juice

Ground Steak Loaf Tomato Sauce

Mashed Potato Vegetable

Salad

Rolls

Butter

Ice Cream

Coffee, Tea

Please cut off and mail to:	elope would be appreciated. Make checks payable to:
Mrs. Wilbur Stanton 228 Pleasant St. So. Weymouth, Ma. 02190	Weymouth Historical Society
Please send me tickets for the at the South High School at 6:30 P.M. I am ticket for a total amount of	dinner on April 27, 1981 enclosing \$7.00 for each
Name:	
Street:	
Town:	
State	Zip

WELCOME: We're glad to have the following new members join us:

Marjorie M. Bowen

1000 Southern Artery Quincy 02169

David E. Pepe

50 Laurel St. Weymouth 02189

Jeanne E. White

564 Ralph Talbot St. Weymouth 02190

HOLBROOK HOUSE: During the year the president named the following members to serve on the Holbrook House Committee: Harry Belcher, Donald Cormack, Jane Holbrook Jewell, Ruth Loud, Harold Olson, Wilbur Stanton and Wilbur Tirrell. At the January meeting he gave a report on the work accomplished: shingles were repaired or replaced; a new roof was put on the eastern side; 42 panes of glass were replaced and casements repaired and 10 windows on the east were covered with masonite for protection. The total cost was \$1552.

BAY STATE HISTORICAL LEAGUE: On January 17th Earl and Muriel Pithie, Robert B. Severy, Robert P. and Josephine Severy and Chet and Betty Kevitt attended the winter meeting of the League in Franklin. The next meeting will be in Wellesley on April 25th and we hope even more members will attend. Call Earl or Chet in April for details.

IN MEMORIAM

Boyd W. Gridley

Chris Stanton 337-8360
Betty Kevitt 335-4804
Editors